
From: Lisa M. Sox <LisaSox@scsenate.gov>
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

Date: 9/29/2014 4:24:02 PM 
Subject: T-shirt info - Salem High School - Tamassee, SC

Katherine:
I talked to Senator Alexander. He said the Pastor and members of Salem Baptist Church have the youth in the 
Tamassee area involved in memorizing John 3:16. Once they memorize that passage, they are given one of the t- 
shirts. This is an “off-campus” activity and totally voluntary.

The group specifically asked Senator Alexander if he could encourage Governor Haley to be one of the “early signers” 
of the t-shirt. This is an area of the state that supports Governor Haley tremendously.

Hope this information helps....let me know if I can do anything else to help, but most of all, thanks for all YOU do!
Lisa

Lisa Manini Sox
Director of Research
Senate Labor, Commerce & Industry Committee 
Office of Senator Thomas Alexander, Chairman 
Post Office Box 142
Columbia, South Carolina 29202
Telephone: (803) 212-6220
Fax: (803) 212-6299
Email: lisasox@scsenate.gov
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